NATIONAL ASSEMBLY
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QUESTION NO. 4192

DATE OF PUBLICATION IN INTERNAL QUESTION PAPER: 30 NOVEMBER 2015   
(INTERNAL QUESTION PAPER NO. 51)
Dr H C Volmink (DA) to ask the Minister of Health:
(1)	What is current status of the Academy for Leadership and Management in Healthcare which was launched in 2013;
(2)	whether the academy has been operational since its launch; if not, why not; if so, 
(3)	are there any (a) operational and (b) financial reports available; if not, why not; if so, where can the specified reports be found?
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REPLY:

(1) We launched the Academy for Leadership and Management in Health Care (the Academy) in December 2012 and tasked and Advisory Committee to guide its establishment. The Academy has not yet been established. The organizational model and governance structure of the Academy has been approved by the National Health Council Technical Advisory Committee on 14 October 2015 and will be presented to the next National Health Council meeting for approval.
(2) For the reason stated above, the Academy has not been functional formally since it has not as yet been formally established. The Advisory Committee has been supporting the National Department of Health with induction programmes for new CEOs and further training for CEOs. The Advisory Committee has also worked with the Department of Health to develop the prototype of a unique training methodology, the “Knowledge Management Hub”. The Advisory Committee has also worked with the Department of Health to develop competency frameworks for District Managers and Hospital CEOs.
The Advisory Committee submitted its recommendations for establishing the Academy to the Director-General of the Department of Health and the National Health Council Technical Committee (NHC-TAC) in May 2015. The recommendations of this were followed up in August 2015 by a presentation to the NHC-TAC on the concept of the Academy’s Knowledge Hub and the prototype for use.
(3) The activities of the Advisory Committee were originally funded by the Department of International Development (DFID) and subsequently by the Public Health Enhancement Fund. These organizations have their own financial reporting systems. Financial information can be obtained from these organizations.
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